
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

          TO: Robert Klein, Chair and  
Members of the Board  

DATE:    November 23, 2016 

          FROM: Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 

 

RE:    Recreational Site License 
Renewals 

 
 
In 2014, the Legislative Auditor prepared a report for the ABC board’s sunset review in the 2015  

 Legislative session. Included in the report was a finding by the auditor that some recreational 
site licenses were issued as “activities based” rather than “event based”. The auditor found that 
AS 04.11.210 only permits recreational site licenses for event-cased activities. 
 
In order to address the audit findings, staff has brought all recreational site license renewal 
applications that were completed by November 18, 2016 to the board at this meeting.  
 
Staff will bring all recreational site license renewal applications completed between November 
18, 2016 and January 13, 2017 to the board at its February 1, 2016 board meeting.  
 
Staff will bring all recreational site license renewal applications completed between January 13, 
2017 and February 28, 2017 to the board at its April 5, 2017 meeting. 
 
The board should review the recreational site licenses up for renewal for compliance with AS 
04.11.210 in keeping with its assurance to the legislative auditor that the board has adopted a 
strict statutory approach to the issuance, transfer and renewal of recreational site licenses. 
 
Staff will bring the recreational site licenses expiring in 2017 to the board next year as renewal 
applications for those licenses are completed. 













 

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office       November 28, 2016 

Recreational Site License Statement 

 

The Alaska State Fair has held a Recreational Site License since 1981. To the best of my 
knowledge, we have had no violations in the last 25 years. We host and serve alcohol at many 
sporting events that have defined seasons. The Scottish Highland Games are always the last 
weekend in June. We serve beer and wine for the games from noon until 11:00pm. The Alaska 
State Horse Show Association (Hunter/Jumper group) and Rodeo Alaska’s season is from May 
through September. During their rodeo events held here, we serve beer and wine from one 
hour prior to start through the time it ends. Usually this means from 12 noon – 5 pm. We serve 
beer and wine during the annual August/September fair from noon to midnight each day.   

We have offered beer and wine at the following events as well. 
Alaska Dogs Gone Wild during the third week of June.  
AMTGARD retreat on the last weekend of July. 
Cook Inlet Dog Shows from August through November. 

Our Mission Statement includes, “Alaska State Fair Inc. provides a center for the Alaskan 

community to gather in a dynamic and safe atmosphere throughout the year.”  

We strive to fulfill that mission, but many events will not consider renting a facility unless we 
are able to provide beer and wine to their attendees.   

Although many of the sporting events occur only in the summer, we hope to expand our facility 
rentals to host more indoor events in the winter season as well. Our facilities have been 
considered for roller derby and mixed martial arts events. Both have defined seasons. If we are 
unable to offer beer and wine service, our facilities will not even be in the running to host these 
events.  

We are a non-profit 501C3. We depend on additional income from our interim rentals. We 
sincerely hope you will grant the renewal of our Recreational Site License.  

 


